## TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING – Addendum

April 16, 2019

**Selectmen Present**: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

## Selectmen Absent:

**Public**: Karen Welch, Jillion Reise, Niki Mahoney, December Fortin, Richard Morrill Leaha Twombly, Jim Cunningham, Arlene Allen, Paul Guild, Ellen Guild, Dee Ford, Jeff Ford, Brian Connelly and Chief Andrew Williamson.

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:31pm.

**Fire Dept:** Chief Ford reported that the Hazard Mitigation Grant Agreement funding is still available and the Board of Selectmen just need to sign and initial the appropriate pages of the agreement. "The Town of Hill Board of Selectmen, in a majority vote, accepted the terms of the Pre-Disaster Mitigation (PDM) Grant Program as presented in the amount of \$7,500.00 for the Local Hazard Mitigation Plan Update. Furthermore, the Board acknowledges that the total cost of this project will be \$10,000.00, in which the Town will be responsible for a 25% match (\$2,500.00)."

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 9:54 pm.

Robert Dupuis

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

∖ Mike/Brad